
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 

NOVEMBER 2, 2021 

  

Commander Dan Jaeger called the meeting to order with 8 members present 
(Dean Mann, Les Schulz, Eric Vahlkamp, Sandra Hansen, Butch Edwards, 
Gene Barg, Bud Neel and Dan Jaeger) and led the salute to the flag.  Les 
Schulz offered the opening prayer.  With the POW/MIA flag in place, a 
moment of silence was observed.  Cmdr. Jaeger led the members in the 
Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Preamble. 

  

Bud Neel read the minutes of the October 5, 2021 meeting.  Minutes 
approved as read. 

  

Dean Mann offered the treasurer’s report as of September 30, 2021 as the 
Bank statement is not available for October.  Sandra Hansen moved to 
approve the report, Gene Barg second, motion passed. 

  

Committee reports: 

--Bud Neel reported on the SONs Potato bake held on October 31.  It was 
well attended, 11 SONs helped, and Auxiliary/Jr. Auxiliary provided/served 
desserts.  Thrivent card was used to purchase supplies.  Free will offering 
was taken.  A report will be given at the November SONs meeting.   

--Cmdr. Jaeger gave a report on the Veteran’s Day program.  It will be held 
in the Elementary Gym on Thursday, November 11 at 9 AM.  Guest speaker 



will be Bud Neel.  Tyler Carlson, Boy’s State rep. will be introduced and 
provide a poem.  Girl’s State selections will be introduced.  Beverly Neel will 
announce the Poppy Poster winners.  Band and Choir will perform.  There 
should be 10 Quilts of Valor to be presented. 

  

Sick Call: 

--Clair Stoakes passed away on Oct 20th.  No services at this time. 

--Mrs. Quinn is home 

--Dan Mundil-back surgery 

--Daryl Mundil-Covid 

  

PSO: 

--Bud provided Nebraska Department of Veteran’s Affairs newsletter for 
members 

Old business: 

--Some of the flashing on the shed came off and is bent.  Need to take to 
Menards and get a new piece to replace it.  Commander will work on that. 

--Question on flag poles.  Did we put the poles that need work done on them 
on the top of the wagon?  Poles that needed work were left lying and put on 
the wagon on the way out of the cemetery.  Should be on the top.  

  

New business: 

--December fundraiser will be an Omelet/Pancake/French toast sticks 
feed on December 19 from 10 AM to 1 PM.  Bud will order 2 cases of 
eggs and 1 case of French toast from Michael Foods.  We have pancake mix 



in the back room.  Will need 20# of chopped ham, 20# of sausage (Thies 
Locker), and 2 large bags of shredded cheese, onions, green peppers, and 
salsa.  Might want to make hot chocolate.  SONs had some left over.  We 
have 1 box of juice in back room.  We should have enough plates, silverware, 
cups and napkins.  

--Cmdr. Jaeger talked with Mrs. Kerry Otte about the Nebraska Vietnam 
Veteran’s Memorial.  Discussion was held.  Article in the NDVA newsletter on 
this memorial.  It sounds like it will be in Papillion, NE. 

--Soup lunch discussion was held.  More discussion at the December 
meeting.  Will need to get a Thrivent card.  Need to schedule it on a Sunday. 

  

Next meeting will be December 7, 2021 at 7 PM. 

Les Schulz offered benediction 

Cmdr. Jaeger asked members to render a hand salute and closed the 
meeting. 
 


